

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania House of Representatives

MEMORANDUM

TO

: All House Members

FROM

: Hon. Will Tallman

SUBJECT

: Bridge Designation Legislation

DATE

: August 23, 2011

I will be introducing legislation in the near future which would designate a bridge carrying State Route 94 over Bermudian Creek in Latimore Township in Adams County as the Sgt. Michael C. Weigand Memorial Bridge.

Sgt. Michael C. Weigand graduated from Bermudian Springs High School in 2002 and then attended the Allegheny County Police Academy and graduated in 2003. Sgt. Weigand then joined the York Spring/Latimore Township Regional Police Department and Littlestown Police Department; in addition Sgt. Weigand went back to school to become a D.A.R.E. officer for Bermudian Spring school district and was later promoted to Sergeant at the Latimore Township Police Department.

On September 14, 2008, while on duty, escorting a charity event Sgt. Weigand was killed by a pickup truck that lost control. He is survived by his wife Amanda, daughter Lanie, parents Michael and Kimberly Weigand, and two sisters Melanie Karpinski and Erin Joe Bevenour.

If you would like to join me in sponsoring this legislation, please contact Jodi Addington in my Harrisburg office at 260-6181 or via e-mail at jaddingt@pahousegop.com. Thank you.